
Charges Filed with the Police Board 

The following charges have been filed with the Police Board by the Superintendent 
of Police. The public is reminded that the filing of charges is not evidence of guilt.  
The accused officer is presumed innocent and is entitled to a fair hearing at which 
the Superintendent has the burden of proving guilt by a preponderance of the 
evidence.  

The Superintendent was required by the Municipal Code of Chicago to file the 
charges against the accused officer. The Superintendent disagreed with the 
Civilian Office of Police Accountability Chief Administrator’s recommendation to 
discharge the accused officer from the Chicago Police Department. Pursuant to 
Section 2-78-130(a) of the Municipal Code, the disagreement was referred to one 
member of the Police Board, who ruled that the Superintendent did not meet the 
burden of overcoming the Chief Administrator’s recommendation. Therefore, the 
Chief Administrator’s recommendation “shall be deemed accepted by the 
Superintendent.” (Request for Review No. 23 RR 04.)  
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